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ISSUE: DIRECT SERVICE PROFESSIONALS, MINIMUM WAGE 

(Long Island, NY) With New York State facing staffing shortages of direct care workers for

the disabled, Senator John E. Brooks announced an additional $55 million in funding to raise

wages for caregivers.

“Since the budget process started in Albany, I have been fighting for an increase in wages for

direct care workers to ensure that we maintain safe staffing levels for both caregivers and

those in need of their assistance,” said Senator John E. Brooks, a ranking member of the

mental health committee.

Outlined in a the tentative agreement is a deal for direct care workers who earn less than the

current minimum wage will have their pay raised to the minimum wage level and will also

receive a 3.25 percent wage increase in 2018. Direct care workers earning more than the

minimum wage will also receive a 6.5 percent pay increase over the next two years.

Along with advocates, Senator Brooks has been fighting to provide funding that would allow

direct care workers to receive a pay raise, after last year's state budget included a schedule

for increasing the state's minimum wage to $15 an hour. Direct care service workers provide

critical services to individuals with disabilities while empowering and enhancing their lives.

https://www.nysenate.gov/senators/john-e-brooks/landing
https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/direct-service-professionals
https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/minimum-wage


Brooks spoke passionately about the need for fair and adequate funding at a mental health

budget committee meeting on March 21, 2017.

“Caregivers deserve to earn a fair, equitable wage for their service.  As a longtime advocate

for direct care workers I am happy to see this bipartisan effort to secure this 6% increase in

the preliminary agreement,” Senator Brooks added.


